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Federation News 

The end of term is here and the children are all looking forward to a well-earned 
rest. It has been an incredibly busy end to the term but we are very proud of the 
way all the children performed in their Christmas Performances and Carol Services 
at both schools. Every child is involved in some way and it was wonderful to see the 
way they played their parts with confidence and enthusiasm.  

Thank you to all those parents who have supported the joint schools events this 
month at Fayre in the Square and at the Carols in the Playground. It was lovely to see 
so many of you there and they certainly helped us all get into the Christmas spirit! 

Life with children is very busy and I am always amazed by the amount of time that 
parents give to enriching the time children spend in school. Whether this is in school 
through hearing children read, helping with cooking, outings, sports matches,  
helping out with the parents associations and their events or even simply supporting 
your child with their homework!  Both schools really value this parent support and 
we see the tremendous difference it makes to the children and what they gain from 
school life, so thank you for all the support you have given both schools this term. 

The Spring Term begins for both schools on Thursday 4th January (no INSET day), when we look forward to  
welcoming all children back for the new year. 

On behalf of all the staff, governors and children across both schools, may we wish you all a very peaceful and 
happy Christmas. 

Sarah Evans          Headteacher 

The Lookout 

Delivering all of your school news  

Key Diary Dates 

 

January 
4th—First day of Spring term 
17th—Year 1 Phonics meeting 
19th—Willow Class Assembly 
25th—Science Fair 
26th—Oak Class Assembly 
 
February 
2nd—Holly Class Assembly 
21st—Year R Teddy Bears 
Picnic 
 
See Page 5 for Additional 
Diary Dates 

 December 2017 

 

Time to get Scientific 

This week we had a special assembly in school to launch our Science events next 
term for Science Week. We are asking the children to complete a Science 
project at home and to prepare a display to present their investigation and 
findings. The projects need to be brought into school on Monday 22nd January 
and we invite all parents to come into school from 3:15pm on Thursday 25th 
January to view all the children’s exhibits at our Science Fair event. We will be 
choosing one overall winner and 9 runners-up from all the projects to come 
along to the GLF Science Fair Grand Final at Surrey University on Wednesday 7th February. Good luck 
everyone—we are really looking forward to seeing everyone’s experiments! 

Alongside this event we will be holding a Science Family Learning Afternoon on Wednesday 24th January 3:15
-4pm for parents and children to come and explore some experiments in school, and learn how to support 
further learning at home. We hope you can join us for both of these exciting events. 
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News 

An Amazing December of Performances and Memories 

Our children have had a very busy month in the run-up to Christmas!  

On Saturday 2nd December our Year 2 Choir performed at the Fayre in the 
Square. Some lovely singing to get everyone in the village into a festive mood, 
and along with the Hammond School choir the schools were superbly  
represented—thank you to our children and to everyone who came to watch. 

Tuesday 5th December saw our Year 2 Choir travel to Moorlands residential 
home to perform some Christmas carols and songs. A lovely lunchtime treat 
for the elderly residents—well done Year 2! 

Last week was our Nativity week and the children  
performed brilliantly over the week—firstly to the  
Briars cabin children and then in three performances to 
parents. We hope all the parents enjoyed the  
performances as much as the children and staff  
enjoyed rehearsing and performing. We thank parents 
for supporting the school in purchasing professional pho-
tos by Simon Drake Photography—these raised over  

£250 for the school in commission.  We also raised an amazing £322.71 for Sepsis UK thanks 
to parents’ generous contributions to our collection! 

 

Finally, thank you to all those who attended our Carols by Torchlight 
event on Monday 18th December. A chilly but fittingly  Christmassy end 
to our December events. 

 

 

Class Celebration Assemblies 

From January, parents will be invited to attend their child’s class celebration assembly on a Friday. Each class  
presents an assembly to parents which is usually based on their topic and learning. The dates for Spring are as  
follows: 

Holly Class: Friday 2nd February     Sycamore  Class:  Friday 16th March       Oak Class:  Friday 26th January 

Pine Class: Friday 9th March            Beech Class:  Friday 2nd March                Willow Class:   Friday 19th January 
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Enrichment Clubs Update    

Our after school enrichment club timetable has been updated for the Spring term. New for 
January are a Music Club run by Mr Langdon and a Science Club run by Miss Smith, both 
taking place on Tuesdays. We are also excited to welcome Dramacademy after school on 
Wednesdays after starting a very successful drama club at Hammond School this Autumn 
term. With the move of the after school club to the hall we are having to adapt some of 
our clubs so they can run in the library, but we have plans for an Art Club and Gardening Club soon as well 
as our continued offering of Sewing, French, Keyboard, Tag Rugby and Football. We are sad to say that 
Computer Xplorers won’t be able to run next term as they do not have a teacher available. 
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Stars of the Week 

Holly 
Zak Perry 

Emma-Jade Hay 
Matthew Bell 

Lylah-Mae McCafferty 
Dalton Fairweather 

Harry Barker 
Isla Sanwalka 

Sycamore 
Tyler Butters 

Finn Fox-Potter 
Elodie Proust 

Jamie King 
Henry Dean 
Isla Pinkney 
Olivia Hawes 

Pine 
Evie Beckinsale 
Oliver Hampton 
Edward Sinclair 

Riley Archer 
Sienna Wright 

Jacob Walls 
Olivia O’Neil 

Oak 
Dexter Grew 

Charlie Welding 
Isabelle Welsh 
Henry Simpson 
Finley Cooper 

Yasmina Kirtley 
Annabelle Burridge 

isla Batalli 

Beech 

 

Willow 
Violet Core 
Jack Pilgrim 
Sam Brock 

Harrison Shea 
Matilda Boswell 

Amber Heath 
Harry Phillips 
India Ironside 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Celebrating Success 

Congratulations to the following children who have been awarded certificates in Celebration Assembly for 
demonstrating our Vision and being our little ‘Stars’:  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

          Alex Bell 
            Chloe Hampton 

Kiya Sanwalka 
Oliver Richell 
Edison Gibbs 

Megan Warner 
Chloe Morgan 
Piers England 

 
 
 

  

 

Page 3 

 December 2017 

Celebration 

 

Learn Enjoy 

Sean Stevens    Danny Goodwin 

Jacob Alford       Charlie Todd     

Phoebe Cox 

Riley Richards        Zak Mansey 

Archie Cracknell        Daisy Stoner 

Jacob Sewell     Hattie Kemble 

Kayden Evans 

Achieve 

Harrison Shea               Chloe Marshall                 Thomas Caswell 

Daniel Feldwick-Bonner                  George Porter                Finley Cooper 

Florence Rice             Lily-Rose Goodwin                 Victoria Ray-Hill       

James Gower               Amber Heath 
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Year 1 Phonics Parents Workshop     

Year 1 parents are invited to a Phonics Workshop on Wednesday 17th January at 
a choice of two times—9am or 3:10pm. This meeting will inform parents about 
the phonics screening which takes place in June for all Year 1  
pupils. The meeting will also explore how parents can help their children at home 
and how the school will prepare their child for the screening. We hope all Year 1 
parents can join us for one of the available sessions. 
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January  

Thursday 4th First day of Spring term 

Wednesday 17th Year 1 Phonics Parents Workshop, 9am and 3:10pm 

Friday 19th Willow Class Celebration Assembly 

Monday 22nd Science Fair exhibits  due in 

Wednesday 24th Science Family Learning Evening 

Thursday 25th Science Fair, 3pm onwards in the hall 

Friday 26th Oak Class Celebration Assembly 

February  

Friday 2nd Holly Class Celebration Assembly 

Monday 12th- 

Friday 16th 

Half term break 

Wednesday 21st Year R Teddy Bears Picnic 

March  

Friday 2nd Beech Class Celebration Assembly 

Tuesday 6th Safer Internet Day 

Wednesday 7th Year 2 Painshill Park trip 

Friday 9th Pine Class Celebration Assembly 

Tuesday 13th Year R Bear Hunt walk 

Tuesday 13th Parent Teacher Interviews 

Wednesday 14th—

Thursday 15th 

Year 2 Pedals 

Thursday 15th Parent Teacher Interviews 

Friday 16th Sycamore Class Celebration Assembly 

Tuesday 20th Year 2 Music Festival 

Tuesday 27th Year 2 SATS Parents Meeting 

Thursday 29th End of Spring term, 1:30pm 

Diary Dates 

Check the calendar on the 

website for up - to - date  

diary information!  
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President ï Sarah Evans 
Chair ï Melissa Fleming 
Treasurer ï Nicola Butters 
Secretary ï Jackie Cox 

 

A Fantastic Festive Treats sale!  

This year’s sale was a great  
success, thanks to our amazingly 
supportive parent community.  

Thank you so much to everyone 
who helped us on the day, donated 
items to be sold and bought some 
of the lovely goodies.  

 

 

And well done to everyone 
who won prizes at our raffle! 

 

 

 

The Festive Treats Sale made 
a massiveé 

 

Ã958!!! 
 

Fancy a family day out to the rugby? 

The deadline to book tickets for Saracens vs Quinns  at 
the London Stadium on Saturday 24th March has been 
extended to 21st January.  

Book now for a great deal on ticket prices (£22 adult /
£8 children), with cash back to LVS with every ticket  
purchase. Just visit www.saracens.com/tickets and en-
ter the code LIGHTWATER2018.  

 

Exciting events coming up in 2018 

 

We have some great events coming up early next year 
which we’ll be telling you all about after Christmas! 
Watch this space for more information about Movie 
Night for the kids, Quiz Night for the grown ups and 
Mother’s Day gifts.  

 

Can you lend a hand or share any fundraising ideas? 

Then join us for our next PA meeting on 10th January, 
7.45pm in the Red Lion. 

 

And last but not least… 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contact Us  
lvspa@ymail.com 

facebook.com/LVSParentsAssociation 
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LVS Parents’ Association 

 

http://www.saracens.com/tickets

